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CONSTANTINE PARISH COUNCIL 
 

C.F.P.Chapman 
Clerk to the Council 
Chy Lean 
St Keverne Road 
Mawgan 
Helston  TR12 6AY 
 

telephone 01326 221648 
colinchapman@lineone.net 
 
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Constantine Parish Council held on Thursday December 13, 2012 at 
7.00pm in The Vestry, Constantine. 
 

Present: Cllr P.C.Carter (Chairman)  Cllr R.J.Williams 
  Cllr A.H.Bolt    Cllr N.J.Wiseman 
  Cllr C.Gray     
  Cllr Mrs S.N.Dunstan   Mr C.Chapman (Clerk) 
 

Visitors: CCllr Hatton, Mrs D’Alton, Mrs Atkins, Mr Boote, Mr Lewis, Mr M.Rowe, Mr P.Rowe,  
Mr Reynolds, Mrs Scatchard, Mrs Scott and Mr Webber. 
 
The Chairman welcomed members and visitors to the December meeting. 
 
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Members’ attention was drawn  

• to the state of the roads within the parish and in particular to the four large puddles on the road near 
Pixie Gardens, to the dangerous pothole in the road between Brill crossroads and Treculliacks and to 
the patches along the road the road to Port Navas which have again broken down  

• to the inconsiderate (and potentially dangerous) parking outside the school 
• and to the large puddle (which has been created by farm vehicles) on the footpath leading up to the 

Doctors’ surgery.  
 

Mr Boote said that he was present to voice residents’ opposition to the building of a new dwelling in the 
garden of Comfort Farmhouse (PA12/10024). He drew members’ attention to problems of access, parking 
and safety already experienced by residents living on Well Lane. He also reminded members both of the 
problems experienced by one family in Well Lane who, earlier in the year, had had their garden flooded with 
raw sewage and of the findings of Planning Inspector Miles in refusing an earlier application. He asked the 
Parish Council to seek refusal of planning permission for this application. 
 

Agreeing with all that Mr Boote had said, Mrs Atkins stated that rain water run-off already floods down the 
lane and that a new dwelling would exacerbate this state of affairs. She added that the proposed entrance is 
very narrow and on a blind corner. 
 

Acknowledging that the number of windows overlooking her property had been reduced, Mrs Scatchard 
stated that nevertheless the amended plans for the two dwellings in Fore Street (PA11/10868) now included 
larger windows which still meant a loss of privacy for her home. 
 

Mr P.Rowe stated that he and his brother had made every effort to incorporate the views expressed about 
their earlier application into the amended plans. The roof-line had been lowered; there was now on-site 
parking; the houses were now granite faced (in keeping with the older dwellings along Fore Street) and the 
number of windows in the rear elevation had been reduced. In answer to a question, he stated that the 
Planning Authority had insisted that the granite walling facing Fore Street should be preserved and that 
therefore the ground levels should be retained. 
 

Members noted that the recent road closure between Brill and Falmouth had not been notified as is usual and 
that the owner of The Waymarker had experienced a consequent loss of trade. 
 

Mr Webber stated that he was very sorry that there had been so much ill-feeling about the removal of 
telephone equipment from the kiosk at Port Navas which is sited on his land. The equipment has been now 
been replaced, contracts for the land on which the telephone box stands will be exchanged tomorrow and he 
understands that the new owner will permit the kiosk to remain on site. 
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1 TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Cllr Miss Evans, Cllr Nicholls and PCSO Gardiner sent their apologies for absence. Cllr Wiseman proposed, 
Cllr Gray seconded, all in favour to accept their apologies. 
 
2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
in items on the agenda 
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda. 
 

of gifts (received as a result of being a member of the Council) of a value greater than £25 
There were no declarations of gifts of a value greater than £25. 
 
3 CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
Cllr Gray proposed, Cllr Bolt seconded, all others in favour that, with the hand-written amendments, the 
minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Thursday November 15, 2012 are a true record and the Chairman 
signed them as such. 
 
4 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES BUT NOT INCLUDED ON THIS AGENDA 
Cllr Wiseman stated that he is still looking for chain link fencing suitable for use around the Garden of 
Remembrance in the Lawn Cemetery. 
 
5 POLICE REPORT  
There was no report from the police.  
 

6 CORNWALL COUNCILLOR’S REPORT  
CCllr Hatton reported that  

• a new Planning Enforcement file has been opened concerning an allegation that an annexe at 
Trewardreva is being used for residential purposes 

•  a Tree Preservation Order has been place on land at Bosryn, Port Navas 
• resurfacing the road down to Merthyn will be carried out in early February 
• the Primary Care Trust has replied to letters about the Constantine Dental Practice explaining that the 

NHS contract is not transferable but has to be won by tender 
• the application for a new dwelling at Ponsaverran, Port Navas was refused by the Planning 

Committee  
• Cornwall Council Cabinet recognises the need for new housing and is supportive of the figure of 

48,000 originally proposed in the Core Strategy document (now known as the Cornwall Plan). In the 
Falmouth and Penryn Community Network Area this figure equates to 3,500 new homes in the urban 
area and 500 in rural locations (these numbers refer to both affordable and open market homes). The 
Cornwall Plan goes out for consultation in January, but in the meanwhile property developers are 
relying on the National Planning Policy Framework document to justify their applications. This is 
resulting in applications for development on land that the Cornwall Plan will protect but which the 
Planning Authority is currently unable to prevent. 

 

Wishing everyone present a very happy Christmas, CCllr Hatton left the meeting. 
 

7 PARISH COUNCIL MATTERS  
Co-opted members 
The Clerk reported that expressions of interest in standing for co-option as a Parish Councillor had been 
received from Mrs D’Alton, Mr Lewis and Mrs Scott. 
 

Cllr Mrs Dunstan proposed, Cllr Williams seconded all others in agreement that Mrs D’Alton should be  
co-opted as a Parish Councillor.  
 

Cllr Bolt proposed, Cllr Gray seconded all others in agreement that Mr Lewis should be co-opted as a Parish 
Councillor.  
 

Cllr Wiseman proposed, Cllr Bolt seconded all others in agreement that Mrs Scott should be co-opted as a Parish 
Councillor. 
 

Cllr Mrs D’Alton, Cllr Mrs Scott and Cllr Lewis all signed and then read aloud their declarations of acceptance 
of office before Mr Chapman, Clerk to Constantine Parish Council, the Proper Officer. The Chairman welcomed 
Cllr Mrs D’Alton, Cllr Mrs Scott and Cllr Lewis as members of Constantine Parish Council. 
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Dates of coming meetings 
Members agreed that, unless there are pressing reasons for change, the dates for the meetings in 2012/2013 
will be as follows  
 

January 17, 2013    Ordinary Meeting   
February 21, 2013    Ordinary Meeting    
March 21, 2013    Ordinary Meeting   
April 18, 2013     Ordinary Meeting   
May 16, 2013     Annual Parish Meeting    
May 16, 2013     Annual Meeting    
June 11, 2013     Ordinary Meeting   
July 19, 2013     Ordinary Meeting   
September 12, 2013    Ordinary Meeting   
October 17, 2013    Ordinary Meeting   
November 21, 2013    Ordinary Meeting   
December 12, 2013    Ordinary Meeting   
January 16, 2014    Ordinary Meeting   
February 20, 2014    Ordinary Meeting    

 

Public Question Time will precede all meetings which are due to begin at 7:00pm 
 

Constantine Parish Council website 
Members again considered commissioning a Parish Council website with links to and from the community 
website. Following discussion, it was agreed to defer the matter to the next meeting. In the meanwhile,  
Cllr Lewis and the Clerk offered to seek further information. 
 

Constantine Lawn Cemetery 
Following discussion, Cllr Wiseman proposed, Cllr Gray seconded, all others in favour that that the Lawn 
Cemetery Regulations should be amended to allow memorial tablets to be laid over buried cremated remains. 
A copy of the amended regulations is appended to these minutes.  
 

Following further discussion, Cllr Gray proposed, Cllr Mrs Scott seconded, all others in favour that 
Constantine Parish Council should purchase two A3 sized copies of the regulations to be affixed to the wall 
of the Lawn Cemetery. 
 
9 PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND DECISIONS  
Applications 
PA11/10868  Mr M.Rowe – Demolition of dwelling and erection of 2 dwellings (amended plans) – 36, Fore 
Street Constantine. Cllr Bolt proposed, Cllr Wiseman seconded, all others in favour that this application 
should be returned with the following observation Constantine Parish Council is minded to support this 
application, although it would have preferred levels to be lower. 
 

PA12/10024  Ms Sandra Boreham – Outline planning for single three bedroomed two storey residential 
dwelling – Comfort Farmhouse, Well Lane. Cllr Bolt proposed, Cllr Wiseman seconded, Cllr Mrs Scott,  
Cllr Mrs D’Alton and Cllr Lewis abstained, all others in favour that this application should be returned with 
the following observation Constantine Parish Council believes the proposed development in the garden of 
Comfort Farmhouse will have an adverse effect on the area as a whole. The cumulative effect of the 
developments permitted along Well Lane already makes access along it challenging and the turn out on to 
Fore Street is a constant cause of complaint. Additionally, the Planning Authority should note that larger 
vehicles are unable to turn and must back out up the lane. Despite what South West Water has to say there 
are considerable issues with the sewer which backs up and spills out onto a Well Lane resident’s garden. 
Constantine Parish Council requests the Planning Authority to refuse permission for development. 
 

PA12/10422  Miss J.Jones – Removal of holiday use condition attached to decision notice PA10/00394/FD 
and erection of extension and associated works – Maen Toll, Jobs Water. Cllr Bolt proposed, Cllr Gray 
seconded all others in favour that this application should be returned with the following observation 
Constantine Parish Council supports this application. 
 

PA12/10685  Mr Simon Binden – Erection of extension and alterations to dwelling house – Tranquillus, 
Trewince Lane, Port Navas. Cllr Williams proposed, Cllr Bolt seconded all others in favour that this 
application should be returned with the following observation Having examined the plans, Constantine 
Parish Council has no objection to the proposed alterations. 
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PA12/11151  Mrs Tina Massey – Removal of Section 52 agreement dated 10th May, 1990 (removal of 
useage of holiday let into residential in relation to Windmill Cottage – Windmill Cottage, Lower Treleggan. 
Cllr Williiams proposed, Cllr Bolt seconded all others in favour that this application should be returned with 
the following observation Constantine Parish Council supports this application.  
 

PA12/11158  Mr David Wills – Proposed development of 2 x 30kW horizontal axis wind turbines and 
associated infrastructure. Hub height 19.3m with tip height 25.1m. – Field 172597 032827, North of Higher  
Carvedras, Little Trevease. Cllr Williams proposed, Cllr Wiseman seconded, Cllr Mrs Dunstan abstained, all 
others in favour that this application should be returned with the following observation Constantine Parish 
Council does not support this application. Indeed it deplores the cumulative visual impact of renewable 
energy businesses along the A394 corridor all of which detract from the natural beauty of the area. 
Constantine Parish Council therefore requests the Planning Authority to refuse permission for development. 
 

PA12/11192  Mr Mark Harris – Provision of additional visitor parking and erection of a new field barn – 
Potager Garden, High Cross. Cllr Wiseman proposed, Cllr Williams seconded,Cllr Bolt and  
Cllr Mrs D’Alton abstained, all others in favour that this application should be returned with the following 
observation Constantine Parish Council has grave reservations about the access from the road to the 
proposed parking area. This is on a steep and narrow part of a busy highway along which motorists travel at 
speed. For this reason alone, Constantine Parish Council requests the Planning Authority to refuse 
permission for development. (Constantine Parish Council suggests that consideration might be given to 
widening the road at this point.) 
 

Decisions 
PA12/04445 REFUSED (Construction of detached 4-bedroom dwelling) – Ponsaverran, Port Navas – noted 
 

PA12/09478  APPROVED (Change of use of room from music shop to residential use) – 48 Fore Street – 
noted 
 

PA12/11114 APPROVED (Non-material amendment to PA12/06909 (Erection of extension to dwelling) to 
include a roof amendment to the extension) – Maen Rock Farm, Jobs Water – noted 
 

Correspondence 
Mrs Scatchard copy of letter addressed to the Planning Authority concerning PA11/10868 – noted 
Mr Doubleday copy of letter addressed to the Planning Authority concerning PA12/10024 – noted 
Mrs Atkins copy of letter addressed to the Planning Authority concerning PA12/10024 – noted 
Mr and Mrs Saverton copy of letter addressed to the Planning Authority concerning PA12/10024 – noted 
CC notification of Tree Preservation Order on land at Bosryn – noted 
 
10 CLERK’S REPORT AND CORRESPONDENCE 
Correspondence 
Cornwall and Isles of Scilly PHT concerning the closure of the Constantine Dental Surgery – noted 
Falmouth Garages Ltd notification of the opening of an account – noted 
CC Proposed Modification of the Definitive Map at Seworgan – noted 
CPRE Field Work newsletter – noted 
JuMP Advisory Committee update – noted  
JuMP Advisory Committee minutes of meeting held on November 1, 2012 – noted 
 
11 FINANCIAL MATTERS 
The Clerk presented Councillors with a statement of Constantine Parish Council’s financial position as at 
December 13, 2012. A copy of that statement is attached to these minutes. 
 

Members considered the Precept for the year from April 1, 2013 to March 31, 2014. Following discussion, it 
was proposed by Cllr Williams, seconded by Cllr Bolt all in favour that the Precept for the year 2013/2014 
should be set at £34,000  
 

Members considered a request from Cornwall Air Ambulance for help with funding. Following discussion, 
Cllr Williams proposed, Cllr Gray seconded, all in favour that the sum of £100 be forwarded to the Cornwall 
Air Ambulance Trust under the terms of Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972.    
 

The following accounts were presented for payment 
 

           GROSS   NET    VAT 
 

Mrs J.Jennings     £      61.90 
Mr G.Jorey      £    302.80 
HM Revenue and Customs    £    352.00 
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W.B.Bowden and Sons    £ 3,363.30 £ 2,802.75 £ 560.55 
Bob Sanders (Churchyard)    £    185.00 
Chown China     £      67.20 £      56.00 £   11.20 
Viridor      £      39.54 £   32.95 £     6.59 
E-On (public lighting)    £      61.19 £   58.28 £     2.91 
Fields in Trust (membership)   £      25.00 
 

Colin Chapman  
Salary (November)   £ 400.26 
telephone    £   16.37 
office expenses  £   42.21 
travelling   £   48.62 
use of home   £   25.00 

total  £    532.46 
 

Proposed by Cllr Gray, seconded by Cllr Bolt, all others in favour that the above ten accounts  
be paid.  
 

Members noted the following receipts 
The Tanner Trust (Youth)    £ 500.00 
Cash donation (Youth)    £ 500.00 
Constantine PCC (Mr Bowden)   £ 196.00 
L.J.Tregunna (Raymond Maw)   £ 250.00  

 
12 REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES 
There were no reports under this heading 
 
13 COMMENTS FROM COUNCILLORS 
The Chairman reported that he, together with about 150 residents, had attended the Christmas lighting 
switch-on ceremony on Saturday. It had been a most enjoyable community event and he publicly offered his 
thanks to Ms Ellen Worth for making the arrangements. Cllr Wiseman drew members’ attention to the 
involvement of all those who were engaged in the work necessary to collect and distribute the Christmas 
trees and particularly that of Mr David Burke and Mr John Blatter. 
 
14 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 
The next Ordinary Parish Council Meeting will be held on Thursday January 17, 2013 at 7:00pm in  
The Vestry, Constantine 
 
The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.22pm. 
 
 
 
 
Signed…………………………………………  Dated……………………………. 


